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UNIT 11 HARLEY IND. PARK 

PAXTON HILL, ST NEOTS, CAMBS PE19 6TA 
       ►MOT’s     ►REPAIRS           ►TYRES 

       ►SERVICING    ►EXHAUSTS       
►BRAKES 

       ►CLUTCHES            ►BATTERIES       
►RECOVERY        ►WINDSCREENS   ►CAR SALES       
►AIR CONDITIONING  

www.paxtonhillgarage.co.uk 
01480 217806 

           Email: paxtonhillgarage@aol.com  
“We offer a quality professional service in a clean, 

well equipped workshop for all your motor  
engineering  needs”. 

 

                             

                        



FROM: REVD STEVE DAY 
 
I have a number of friends who are professional singers, 
and they sometimes refer to something they call “the 
money note”. It’s that one note in a piece – often a 
particularly high one – that a singer must hit if they are to 
earn their money … and an invitation to sing again! 
 
It can feel like that in all our roles: perhaps it’s the month’s sales figures, the 
vital client presentation, the season’s crop yield, or the Easter Day sermon. I’m 
sure you will have something, in whatever job you do, where the outside world 
will judge you – and hopefully reward you – for that one moment of peak 
performance. 
 
And then you have to do it again. And again. Until it can become a burden, 
because doing it well this time sets the expectation that you will do it even 
better next time. None of us is perfect, and none of us can be absolutely at our 
peak all the time, let along keep getting better forever. 
 
The church season of Lent, with its emphasis on testing and trying to achieve 
something we wouldn’t normally, shows this up especially. Those who try to 
‘give up’ something, or take on something extra, soon find out how hard it is to 
hit the money note over and over. 
 
Fortunately for us, the Easter story is the story of God hitting that money note 
for us. Jesus, God the Son, lived the perfect life then died as if he hadn’t, 
sacrificing himself for us. Then, hitting the biggest money note of all, God raised 
Jesus from the dead!  
 
Because of what Jesus did, we can be assured that God offers us acceptance 
and forgiveness, regardless of how we perform in our jobs, regardless of how 
we cope, or don’t cope, in our personal lives, and however often we hit or miss 
the money note. 
 
If you’re at the top of your game right now, great – God rejoices with you! Even 
if you aren’t, God’s care, love and forgiveness are there for you, closer than a 
prayer. This Easter season give God a call, and see what notes you can hit 
together. 



 

Eltisley History Society meets on the fourth Wednesday of each month in the Cade 
Pavilion, 7.45 for 8pm. Visitors (over 11 years old) always welcome, £2 per meeting, or 
enrol as a member.  Interesting speakers. 
 

Wednesday 26th April:  Annual General Meeting – 
all members welcome to attend 

 

 

 

CADE PAVILION                                              
Bar Opening Times:  
Fri: 8pm-11pm and Sun: 12pm-2pm 
(For bookings/hire contact Colin & Val: email: 
cadebookings@gmail.com or Tel 880665) 
 

A reminder that the Cade AGM has been set for the 31st March 2017 at 7pm 
and will be followed by a pub night in The Cade.  Any member of The Cade who 
attends the AGM is entitled to a free drink.  I hope to see many of you at the 
AGM. 
 
The committee is still looking for a Treasurer and Secretary, I have had some 
interest in the roles and joining the committee so please do consider the 
opportunity to be an active part of this village facility, the more the merrier.  
You do not need to take on a role to be involved so please do come and talk to 
me.  It is only thanks to volunteers from the village that we can keep The Cade 
open as a facility for all in the village.  
 
Some dates for your diary: 
AGM March 31st 7pm 
Defibrillator Training May 3rd 7.30pm 
Cade working party May 6th am – all welcome to offer a hand 
 
Julie Herring 
Chair of The Cade Committee, Email: julieeherring@gmail.com 

mailto:cadebookings@gmail.com


RENDEZVOUS COFFEE MORNING: 
 
Everyone is welcome to the Rendezvous 
Coffee Morning on Monday 10th April, 
10am-12noon, in Papworth Village Hall. 
Hope to see you there. 
 
A reminder that the Holiday Week dates 
for 2017 are 15th – 18th August in Papworth.  If you’d like to help in any way 
please get in touch or if you’d like to come along as a guest, our lines are now 
open! 
 
Telephone Anne (01480 880672) or Nichola (01480 880285). 
 
 

Eltisley & Croxton W.I. News:  
 
Sian Fox certainly did have a varied career after gaining her degree in Home 
Economics! From under-cover sampling of ale (for ‘Trading Standards’) to 
working with Jamie Oliver during his ‘School Dinners’ campaign when she was 
employed by Sainsburys, a multitude of tales and experiences were shared.  
 
New members and lady visitors are always welcome to regular meetings that 
are held at The Cade Pavilion. To find out more contact Inez - 880358, or Carol - 
880328, or just come along. 

 
 
Wednesday 12th April: Our Annual Meeting and the 
planning of activities to mark our WI’s 70th  
Birthday year. 
 
 

Wednesday 10th May: Our new programme begins with a visit from Saffron 
Summerfield who, in describing the development and different forms of the 
guitar, will take us from “Medieval to Mississippi” in words and song. 
 

 



YELLING   
 
Visit:  www.yellingvillage.co.uk for news & info 
Correspondent: Elly Peal 

 

Yelling Events Committee – Date marker! 
  
20th May 2017at the Village Hall – 7.30pm  
for a themed French meal – ‘’Allo Allo! ‘’ 
 

More details to follow but expect the usual great 
company, good value, food & cheer!  Price TBA. 

 

PLANT SALE AT YELLING CHURCH 

SATURDAY 29th APRIL, 9.30am - 11.30am 

PLANTS AND PRODUCE 

REFRESHMENTS AND RAFFLE 

In aid of Yelling Church 

 

YELLING AND DISTRICT WOMEN’S INSTITUTE 
  
Tuesday, 18th April   -   "Just for You" themed floral demonstrations and three 
arrangements that will be raffled for ladies present by Rosemary Gadsby.  Rosemary is 
a WI Member and demonstrator from Peterborough. 

 
With many spring flowers now gracing our gardens come 
and find new ways of making the most of our own floral 
arrangements AND with a thought to the Flower Festival a 
little later in the year.          ..…………. and coming up ……………. 
  

 
craft demonstrations,  summer outing,  and our famous garden party 

  
 Further information from Janet on 01480 880434 



 



YELLING   
 
Visit:  www.yellingvillage.co.uk for news & info 
Correspondent: Elly Peal 
 

 

YELLING VILLAGE HALL: 
Facilities include: a refurbished kitchen with dishwasher, oven, hob, fridge and freezer, enclosed 
patio and garden with barbeque as well as a large flexible hall space.  Perfect for parties, 
meetings, dance and fitness classes – any type of get together.  
Available for hire at competitive rates.  See website www.yellingvillage.co.uk 
 

YELLING ART GROUP: 
New members welcome at YELLING ART GROUP.  We meet on Thursdays in term time 10am-
1pm.  We are a friendly group painting and drawing in a variety of media.   
For details call Joyce  01480 477045 or Prema 01480 474157  

 
 

 

Easter Family Fun at Yelling Church 

on Easter Saturday 15th April  

2.30pm ‘til 4.30pm 

 

Easter Garden Competition: 
entries to be in the Church before 3.30pm 

May be the Easter story or from your own imagination! 
The base should be no bigger than 32cms by 24cms 

Any medium can be used e.g. living plants, Lego, paper----------- 
Easter eggs to be won in two categories: 3 to 6 yrs and 7 to 11yrs! 

Easter Egg Hunt-win some chocolate eggs 
Quiz-what do you know about the church and Yelling? 

Try your hand at Brass Rubbing 
Refreshments for children and adults will be available. 

 

 



 
 

ELTISLEY FRIENDSHIP GROUP:  
The Friendship Group will meet at 2pm in The Cade Pavilion 
on Wednesday 12th April when they will hold a BEETLE DRIVE 
– 1st  Prize: A large chocolate egg.  Refreshments (hot cross 
buns) and raffle.  All Welcome.  Guests £1. 

 
 

The Six Villages Newsletter would like to thank The Friendship 
Group for their kind donation towards our printing costs for which 
we are very grateful. 

 

Looking for a change? 
Small local alternative fuel & storage company 

Seeking enthusiastic adaptable person 
Interesting and varied job in office & warehouse 

Suit mechanically minded person with some IT skills 
Training provided for the right candidate. 

Regular hours & Competitive salary. 
Please email : lti@btinternet.com  

mailto:lti@btinternet.com


GRAVELEY 

Correspondents: Ken & Dee Munday, Tel 830612, Email: deemunday@btinternet.com 
Please see the village website: graveleyvillage.co.uk/for Neighbourhood Watch News 

 
St Botolphs Graveley: 
Thank you to every one who came to our Quiz Night on Friday 10th March 
and many thanks to  Vanessa and Steve for running the Quiz and providing the 
meal, we managed to raise £166 for Church funds. 
  
Flowers for Easter Day service will be arranged on Saturday 15th April at 
10am at the Church by Chris Eayrs and she would appreciate anyone from 

Graveley or Papworth St Agnes who could 
spare an hour or so to help her with 
the arranging - please call Chris on (01480) 
830228. 
 
  
St Botolphs and Papworth St Agnes APCM 
(AGM): 

This meeting will be held at Graveley Village Hall  Thursday 20th April and we 
hope to see you at this meeting as we are hoping to strengthen our PCC 
and get some feedback on your thoughts as to what you would like the Church 
to provide for the year ahead.  Please come along and join us. 
  
John Hancox, Graveley 

 

 
GRAVELEY GARAGE TEST CENTRE LTD 

MOT WHILE U WAIT,  CLASS 1 2 3 4 5 7 
Servicing to all makes of vehicles        Free courtesy cars 

Comfortable waiting area with free tea/coffee.   Mon-Fri 8am-6pm, Sat 8am-4pm 
Tel 01480 830462/831058 

HIGH STREET, GRAVELEY, ST NEOTS PE19 6PL 
enquiries@graveley-garage.co.uk 

Produce this advert to get £4 off the current price of your MOT   

mailto:deemunday@btinternet.com
mailto:enquiries@graveley-garage.co.uk


 
  
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

‘An award winning group 
with real support & real 
success!” – Christine 
 

PAPWORTH 
Village Hall 

 

Tuesdays 
5.30pm & 7.30pm 

 

Vicky: 07935 795 425 
Everyone is welcome 



 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

One to One training 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

 
 
  

THE SIX VILLAGES NEWSLETTER 
Editor:  Anne Pettifor, Tel 07974 082604,  

email: anniepettifor@hotmail.com 
Treasurer: Angela Weldon, Tel 01480 880303 

 
Deadline for MAY issue: 15th April. 

 
Many thanks to all who help with the production and distribution of this 
Newsletter – everyone a volunteer.  Community/charitable advertising 
is free.  Opinions expressed in this Newsletter are not necessarily those 
of the Editor or correspondents.  All advertisements are accepted in 
good faith.  The quality and reliability of the goods and services 
advertised cannot be guaranteed by the editor or staff. 

REGULAR  MEETINGS in the 6 Villages:   
WOMEN’S BIBLE STUDY meets during term time fortnightly on 
Fridays, 10.30am, at Oaktree House, Potton End, Eltisley - 
Contact Sarah on 880214.    
HOPE BIBLE STUDY: Every Wednesday during term time at 
8pm - call 880409 for details.  
LADIES CIRCLE For women up to the age of 45.  We meet 2 
Tuesday evenings a month with a varied programme.   For info 
contact Nicky on 880114. 
 

Body Control Pilates 
 

HEALTHY BACKS CLASSES 
 

Starting May 2017 
 

Wednesdays 11am @ Yelling Village Hall 

No experience necessary, complete beginners welcome 

Suitable for people with osteoporosis, arthritis, joint replacements 

& recovery from surgery 

For more information or to reserve your place: 

07512 932415 

lisa.pilates@yahoo.co.uk 

www.healthyworld.uk.com 

mailto:anniepettifor@hotmail.com
mailto:lisa.pilates@yahoo.co.uk


ELTISLEY  ROGER’S RAMBLINGS        
 

Firstly, a very big thank you to 
all who helped at the Village 
Working Party.  The old adage 
‘many hands make light 
work’, proved true and we 
refreshed the paths in the 
Woodland Walk and spruced 
up the Pocket Park in record 
time.  We then raked the 
fallen branches, courtesy of 
storm Doris, from the green 
and installed a new seat in 
the play area.  The seat was 
kindly donated by the 
relatives of Bob, Audrey and 
Ian Salmon in their memory 
and we are most grateful. 
 
A large number of residents attended the March PC meeting where we heard a presentation on 
revised plans for the proposed development by Enterprise Developments in conjunction with 
the Topham family, and a representative from Hastoe Housing explained how ‘affordable 
housing’ works and their involvement.  Many points were raised, questions asked and answered 
and, I hope, some misunderstandings cleared up.  The Parish Council has no view on this and 
will express no view until, and if, a planning application is received, at which point we will be 
guided by you, and it is important that we hear from you all wherever you live.  Please write to 
the Clerk (details below) as she is the proper officer of the Council and is the only one 
empowered to deal with correspondence.  As you know SCDC will be conducting a Housing 
Survey in the village to establish the need for extra housing so please do respond when the time 
comes. 
 
Our County Councillor Mandy Smith assured us that the funding awarded last year for our 
successful bid to the Minor Highways Improvement Scheme is ring fenced and there will be an 
experiment using cones in Caxton End to restrict parking and establish the effectiveness of the 
proposals to introduce time related parking limits.  Mandy also announced that we had again 
been successful with our bid this year and been awarded funds to purchase our own 
Speedwatch Kit, which will make life for our Speedwatch Team (and Pat!) much easier.  Thanks 
go to Mandy, the County Council, and our Clerk Jane for her work in the application.  Mandy 
agreed to arrange further meetings to discuss the Cambridge Road Junction onto the A428 and 
push for improvements, and, as you know, the consultation on the route of the new road lasts 
until 23rd April.  A list of consultation venues is on the notice board and we have one in the 
village on 1st April at the school from 10am – 4pm.  Do go along with your questions and express 
your views.         contd 



 
I reported on the Police Panel Meeting and that we are still hopeful to have a meeting with the 
local officers in the Village, the increase in ‘scams’ both over the telephone and via the internet 
is of great concern as the ‘scammers’ are becoming more professional and conniving – be on 
your guard.  We held an Open Neighbourhood Watch and Speedwatch meeting that frankly was 
poorly supported.  We all need to work together to make our village safer and we need more 
volunteers!  Our Parish Plan meeting however was packed out and we had a lively discussion!  
But the main purpose of the meeting was to plan the ‘refresh’ of the Parish Plan to guide the 
Parish Council over the next five years.  We will be formulating a survey to distribute to all 
households so if you would like to help let me know. 
 
The usual financial matters were dealt with and other items discussed were planning 
applications, the Allotments, Pocket Park and the Institute funds. 
 
We had received three applications for the vacancy on the PC and I am delighted to announce 
that Martin Lines was the successful candidate.  Martin and his family have a long association 
with the village and the PC and I know that he will make a valuable contribution. 
 
Our next PC meeting will be the Annual General Meeting together with the Annual Parish 
Meeting at The Cade on Tuesday, 9th May 2016 commencing at the earlier time of 7.00pm I 
hope to see you all there. 
 
As always, praise or problems to me at 45 Caxton End or on 01480 880122 or 
rtp@eplusmail.com or our Clerk Jane Bowd on 01480 468451 or eltisleypc@btconnect.com  
 
 
Roger Pinner, Chairman Eltisley PC 

 
  

mailto:rtp@eplusmail.com
mailto:eltisleypc@btconnect.com


 
 
 
 
 

  



ST PANDIONIA’S PARISH - APRIL  
 
This month we celebrate Easter and we are 
delighted that the Right Reverend Dr David 
Thomson, Bishop of Huntingdon will be 
leading our all age communion service at 
10.30am on Easter Day.  We will be giving him 
a warm Eltisley welcome and very much hope 
that many of you will be able to join us for the 
service.  
 
Our Good Friday walk will start at St Pandionia’s at 10.15 am on Friday 
14th April. There will be hot cross buns and coffee on offer before we 
walk to Caxton, arriving in good time for the Stations of the Cross service 
there at noon.  Cars will be available at Caxton to bring walkers back to 
Eltisley either before or after the service.  Do come along - it’s always a 
good bit of exercise as well as a chance to meet new people and catch 
up with friends. You might even find a few easter eggs along the way! 
 
Another great annual event is the Eltisley Safari Supper that will take 
place on Saturday 22nd April.  If you haven’t been to a safari supper 
before then this event is really not to be missed. If you have been before 
then this year’s promises to be even better with some new hosts as well 
as a few additions to the programme!  Book your tickets now - more 
details elsewhere in the newsletter. 
 
Lastly a big thank you to Cambridge University Brass Band who delighted 
us with another wonderful concert in the church on March 24th, as well as 
those who helped to make this event happen. Thanks also to those who 
turned out to help with the churchyard clear up.  Both events involved a 
great team effort and everyone’s energy and time were, as always, very 
much appreciated. 
 
DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 
Sunday 2nd April:  Annual Parochial Church Meeting in church 12 noon 
Friday 14th April:  Good Friday walk - meet at church 10.00 am 
Sunday 16th April:  Easter service led by the Bishop of Huntingdon 
Saturday 22nd April:   Safari Supper 7.00pm - late 
Saturday 15th July:  Church Fête on the Green 2-4.30pm 

 
 



Hunts Forum and Cambridge CVS (part of Support Cambridgeshire), are here to assist any 
voluntary, community or Charitable organisation operating in Cambridgeshire.  This help can 
be assistance with: 

• finding funding;  

• acting as a critical friend – looking through funding applications; 

• advice and information on DBS checks for example; 

• setting up your group; 

• networking events where you can meet other like-minded organisations; 

• training on subjects such as Safeguarding or First Aid;  

• the creation of your Policies and Procedures such as a Constitution. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

If you would like some support please contact us where we will be happy to assist. 

Angela Haylock, Development Officer 
Hunts Forum of Voluntary Organisations, The Maple Centre, 6 Oak Drive, Huntingdon  
Cambs, PE29 7HN.  Direct tel: 01480 420604 Mobile:  07809 214895  
" Information, guidance and support to help voluntary  and community organisations set up, develop and grow" 
 

w: www.huntsforum.org.uk 

  
 

ST IVES ANTIQUES FAIR:    

Easter Bank Holiday - Sunday 16th and Monday 17th April 

At the Burgess Hall (One Leisure), Westwood Road, St Ives PE27 6WU 

10am – 4pm £2 per adult/£1.50 concessions 

 
“One email and one conversation with Angela was more 
beneficial than three weeks trying to understand 
information received from other bodies”.  Christine 

 

 
“Angela checked and re-wrote our Safeguarding policy to 
ensure that we have one for Children and one for Adults”.  

Katie 
 

http://www.huntsforum.org.uk/


 

G W BEVAN (BLACKSMITH) 
 

Gates & Railings  Canopies  Fire Baskets  Builders Ironwork 
Wind Vanes  Balustrading  Restoration Work 

Agricultural Repairs & Straightening 
____________________ 

 

Most ironwork undertaken - Ornamental & Traditional -  Hand-Forged 
Designed and made to your own specifications 

38 St Neots Road, Eltisley  
Cambridgeshire PE19 6TE Telephone (01480) 880303

 

Paul Braybrooke

OIL FIRED BOILER 
ENGINEER
Boiler servicing

Breakdown service

Commissions                          Phone 01353 777788

Tank Replacements                           07946 735691



 
 

 
Accounting & Administration for the small 

business 

 

Small business? Find record keeping 
a chore? Not really sure what you 
should be doing? 
 
Let us help – we can take the whole 

job off your hands or give you the 

training to complete it yourself –  
 

Accountancy, Bookkeeping, Payroll, 
VAT, CIS, 1-1 Training 

Whatever you need we have 
the Solution! 

 
Contact us on 01767 677562 
or admin@simplesolutionscambs.co.uk 

 

 

KALEIDOSCOPE:  (In The Cade, Eltisley) 
On the 25th April, 7.45pm for 8pm, we 
have Sally Smith, who works as a 
Cambridge Street Pastor, here to talk to 
us about her life on the streets of 
Cambridge when most of us are tucked 
up in bed. 
 
Street pastors are trained volunteers 
from local churches who care about our 
community.  They patrol on Friday and 
Saturday nights, without judgement, to 
care for, listen and help people who are 
out on the streets.   They provide a safe 
place for people to rest, recover or wait 
for friends or a taxi.  Led by a local 
coordinator, they also have support 
from local churches and community 

groups in partnership with the police, 
local council and other statutory 
agencies. 



 
 

 
The Papworth Team Ministry now has a new Team Office: 

 

Lower Pendrill Court, Ermine Street North 

Papworth Everard, CB23 3UY 

 

Tel: 01480 83 99 33 

Email: papworthteamministryoffice@gmail.com 

Web: www.papworthteamchurches.org 

 

Our Team Administrator, Chris Westgarth, works in the office normally on Monday, 

Tuesday, Thursday and Friday mornings; serving the parishes of Bourn, Boxworth, 

Caxton, Conington, Croxton, Elsworth, Eltisley, Graveley with Papworth St Agnes, 

Kingston, Knapwell, Longstowe, Papworth Everard, Toseland and Yelling. 

 

For enquires about weddings, baptisms, funerals and general parish matters, please 

contact Chris (as above), visit the website or speak to our of our clergy… 

 

> The Revd Nigel di Castiglione, Team Rector – 07770 697240 / 01954 267241 

> The Revd Stephen Day, Team Vicar - 01954 264226 

 

 
 

PAPWORTH TENNIS CLUB:  
The new membership year starts on April 1st and new members are very 
welcome. It's a friendly club with excellent facilities - 4 recently repainted 
courts with floodlights, clubhouse with changing facilities, a full coaching 
programme, adult and junior 'Club Nights', Cardio tennis, men's, ladies and 
mixed teams and social events - so something for everyone! 
  
The subs are very competitive in the 
area, especially for the quality of 
facilities available - more info at 
www.papworthtennis.co.uk where 
you can also download the 2017 
Membership Form. For membership 
enquiries, call John Peal on 01480 
880412. 

Papworth Team Ministry (C of E) 

mailto:papworthteamministryoffice@gmail.com
http://www.papworthtennis.co.uk/


 



 

 
 
 

 

 Eltisley Croxto
n 

Toselan
d 

Yellin
g 

Gravele
y 
 

02/04/201
7 

10.30a
m 
HC 

   10.30am 
MP 

09/04/201
7 
 

10.30am 
Palm Sunday at 

Croxton 

 10.30 
MP 

 

13/04/201
7 

Maundy 
Thursday 

7.30pm 
Holy Communion at Papworth and Kingston 

14/04/201
7 

Good 
Friday 

930am Family Service at Bourn 
12-1pm Stations of the Cross at Caxton 
12-1pm Quiet Reflections at Papworth 

2pm Last Hour at Boxworth 

15/04/201
7 

Holy 
Saturday 

 
9pm Service of Light at Conington 

16/04/201
7 

Easter Day 

10.30a
m 

FHC 

8.30am  
HC 

6pm 
Songs of 

Praise 

9am 
FHC 

10.30am 
HC 

23/04/201
7 
 

   10.30am 
MP at Papworth 

30/04/201
7 

10.30am Whole Team Service 
 

 
HC = Holy Communion 
MP = Morning Prayer 
W4A = Worship for All 
 
 
 

 
 
 
FHC = Family Holy Communion 
FW = Family Worship 
CHC = Combined Holy Communio

Church 
Services 

Team Administrator:  
Chris Westgarth 
Tel 01480 839933 
 
Team Rector:  
Nigel di Castiglione 
Tel 01954 267241 

Team Vicar: 
Contact: Rev’d Stephen 
Day, The Rectory, 32 High 
Street, Bourn CB23 2SQ 
Tel 01954 264226 



 

 

CHURCH ROTAS 

  
Ss John & Pandionia, Eltisley:  2nd & 9th April: Anne Hodgetts & Angela 
Weldon, 16th & 23rd April: Marzena Ciolek and helpers, 30th April: Sylvia  
McSweeney. 
 
Yelling:  16th April: Mrs O Ashcroft and all helpers please. 

Graveley, with Papworth St Agnes: Easter Flowers: Mrs Christine Eayrs 
& helpers (arranged Saturday 15th April).  Cleaning: Mrs Sharon 
McConnell and Mrs Judy Picking. 


